
 

 

Leo J. Bub 
Executive Director -  
Senior Legal Counsel 

AT&T Missouri  
909 Chestnut Street, Room 3558 
St. Louis, Missouri 63101 
 
T: 314.235.2508 
F: 314.247.0014 
leo.bub@att.com 

February 2, 2017  
 
Hon. Morris Woodruff 
Secretary and Chief Regulatory Law Judge 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
200 Madison Street, PO Box 360 
Jefferson City, MO 65102-0360 
 
Re:  Amendment to Interconnection Agreement between Southwestern Bell Telephone Company, 

d/b/a AT&T Missouri and Airus, Inc. (“CLEC”) 
 
Dear Judge Woodruff, 
 
AT&T Missouri and CLEC would like to advise, pursuant to 4 CSR 240-28.080(2), that they have 
amended their current interconnection agreement to extend its terms to the State of Texas (with Texas 
pricing).  As explained in more detail below, the amendment uses the same format the parties previously 
used to extend the agreement to Missouri follows and substantively adopts the same terms previously 
approved by the Commission. 
 
The Amendment with the signature page, submitted with this letter, has incorporated terms and conditions 
substantially the same as those in the following previously-approved interconnection agreement 
amendment (see Exhibit D, .pdf pp. 283-287 of 314 of the previously-approved agreement for the 
extension of that agreement to Missouri): 
 
Subject MoPSC Case/Tracking No. 
  
Expanding agreement 

 
IK-2017-0160 

 
We would respectfully request the Commission’s acceptance of this filing and its expeditious approval of 
the parties’ amendment to their interconnection agreement. 
 
Please contact me if there are questions or if additional information is needed.  Thank you for your 
assistance. 
 

 Very truly yours, 

 

Leo J. Bub 
Attorney for Southwestern Bell Telephone 
Company, d/b/a AT&T Missouri 

 


